

Langbank Primary School Dennistoun Road LANGBANK PA14 6XH

Tel: 0300 300 0165

Email: langbankenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk

**Head Teacher: Michelle Ferguson** 

18th June 2021



# June Update

Dear Parent/Carer, Some important updates for the end of term.

#### Classes

The class structure for Langbank Primary for session 21/22 is as follows:

Primary 1 – Ms Stevens

Primary2/3 - Miss Birch

Primary4/5 - Miss Quail

Primary6/7 - Mrs Johnson

Non class contact cover – Mrs Davis, Mrs Coleman, Mrs Allan

### **School Uniform**

In Langbank we take great pride in our school and our school uniform. In August next session, we will return to the normal more formal school uniform. The relaxed uniform of polo shirt and dark coloured leggings/ joggers can be worn on PE days so that children do not need to change clothing when at school.

### **Allergies**

We have some children in the school with allergies including a nut allergy. **Could I please ask that no foods containing nuts are brought into school**. This would include bars and spreads with nuts. Thank you for your support in this matter.

# Arrangements for Last Day of term School stops for summer break on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> June at 1pm.

Children can come to school dressed in their own clothes on this day. School lunches will be provided for children entitled to a free school meal including primaries 1-3. The lunch option will be a selection of sandwiches. We ask that no games or other personal items are brought into school.

## **Langbank Parent Partnership Fundraiser**

The LPP have arranged a fundraiser for Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> June. For a donation of £2, the children will be able to select to come to school from a number of fun alternative ideas such as odd socks, crazy hair and own clothes. The money will be collected in the morning by a member of the LPP. They will

Director of Children's Services: Steven Quinn

have a bucket that donations can be "chucked" into. More information regarding this will be shared on Monday via the school app and seesaw.

# **Arrangements for August.**

We continue to work within the guidelines for school and we currently have staggered breaks and lunches in place to allow each class bubble to remain separate. We currently do not have staggered entry and exit from school. I anticipate that this will remain in place in August. As restrictions and guidance changes, I will share this information with you and make the necessary changes.

# **Message from School Nurse**

We ask all parents and carers to undertake regular checks of children's hair. Please see Head Lice information leaflet on the school app and website for further information on detection and treatment of head lice.

# **Important Dates**

School closes for the summer break on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> June at 1pm. We look forward to welcoming the children back to school On Monday 16<sup>th</sup> August at 9am.

I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to our boys and girls. You have been truly remarkable. This year has been challenging and you have risen to the challenge.

Thank you to all our school staff who have worked incredibly hard to keep everyone safe. Thank you to our parents and carers who have supported us this year. Your kindness has been very much appreciated and we have all worked together to keep Langbank School Community safe and well. I hope that you all enjoy a well deserved holiday and I look forward to seeing you all again in the new school term.

As always if you have any questions regarding this newsletter or indeed any aspect of your child's education please do not hesitate to contact the school office to arrange an appointment.

Your faithfully, Michelle Ferguson

**Head Teacher**